Maine Chapter – Appalachian Mountain Club

Agenda for the Meeting of the Executive Committee

April 10, 2008

Freeport, Maine, McDonalds, 6:30pm

PRESENT: Janet Roderick, Peter Roderick, Laura Flight, Peter Broderick, Joleen Rice, Keith Chapman, Frank Robey, Jeff Aceto, Jane Danielson, Bob Cummings, Carrie Walia, Dave Wood, Denise Courtemanche

Guests: Bryan Wentzell

Reference:  Agenda, dated April 10, 2008

1. Introduction of Executive Committee members, AMC staff, and guests.  Waived.
2. Approval of the March 13, 2008, Minutes as submitted by Maggie Warren. Moved by Janet, seconded by Frank; the Minutes were accepted.
3. Treasurer’s Report. The Treasurer’s Report was distributed.
Denise reported that the past month’s income was $1,770 with expenses of $3,802, for a negative balance of $2,031.56.  Joy Street has asked Chapters to purchase Quickbooks for reporting purposes; the Maine Chapter has been using Excel.  Frank recommended TechSoup for low-cost software non-profits; he’ll forward the information to Denise.

4.
LURC Update.   Bryan presented recent efforts by LURC to update its Comprehensive Land Use Plan (CLUP), which is a 10 year cycle.  The CLUP establishes rules for land use in 10.5 million acres and is signed by the Governor.  The CLUP lays out “principle values,” as stated in both the previous and draft Comprehensive Land Use Plan:

1) Diverse, abundant and unique natural resources,

2) Fiber and food production, and the tradition of a working landscape,

3) Diverse and abundant recreational opportunities, particularly for primitive pursuits, and

4) Remoteness and natural character values. 


Bryan stated the large land users (i.e. Maine Forest Products Owners) have been pushing to change these principles, specifically with regard to ending a focus on ‘primitive uses’ and a ‘working forest’.  A draft CLUP has been issued which addresses loopholes in the previous document that has led to 70% of LURC development being unregulated. Bryan feels the draft CLUP is a positive document and that the large land owners are making efforts to alter it to their advantage.  Bryan urged everyone to contact LURC and also attend public workshops across the state if possible.  Talking points would include preserving the principle values and addressing development threats.  

Bryan also gave an update on Plum Creek proceedings.  The LURC staff is presently preparing recommendations based on the public hearings and Bryan expects the next step to be negotiations between the vested parties to prepare a final plan. A decision will be made in August or September. 

5.
Leadership Training.  Peter B. reported that the registration package was being prepared by Jolene and that logistics were being worked out.  Attendee candidates were being actively recruited and Peter asked that the event be posted on the Outings page of the website.  Laura said she’d do a posting as well.  

6.
By Laws Update.  Jolene reported on upcoming changes to the By Laws and acknowledged the recent decisions to change the Sue Blood fund and use ExCom voting by email.  She noted that By Law changes must be made at a Member meeting and intends to move forward for action at the Fall Annual Meeting.  Jolene has collected several chapters’ by laws and proposes to match the individual articles of the Chapter By Laws with the AMC By Laws.  Proposed changes to Articles 1, 2, and 3 were discussed.  

7.
Upcoming Events.  Laura reported that volunteers are needed for the EMS Club Day on April 18-19.  A decision was also made to commit to a display at the Common Ground Fair and Dave offered to head this effort.  An $85 registration will be forwarded.  Carrie noted that the Loon Echo Bike Trek is the same weekend.    

8.
Subcommittee for ExCom changes.  Laura reported that she, Carrie, and Peter R. have formed a subcommittee to discuss alternatives to face to face meetings including teleconferencing.  Laura would like to make meetings more productive through better preparation to reduce information sharing in order to focus on discussion items and facilitate decisions.

9.
ExCom Retreat.  Laura proposes to turn the regular June meeting into a mini-retreat, perhaps a picnic at Bradbury Mt. State Park.  This would be an opportunity to discuss goals and themes for the coming year.  Bryan suggested that Take It Outside might be a tie-in.       

10.
T-Shirts.  Laura reported the popular sizes of the t-shirts are gone and a new order should be considered.  Bulk orders require about $2,200 and 1 month to process.  It was agreed the order should be resolved before the Common Ground Fair.      

11. Committee Reports.  

· Trails; Keith reported Saturday’s trip was canceled due to weather and there’s a trip to Burnt Meadows in 2 weeks.  Peter reported there are 17 trail maintenance events scheduled and urged everyone to attend at least one

· Newsletter- Bob reported that there are still a couple of days to submit things for the newsletter (goes to press on 4/15). He also reported that this issue will probably go to 12 pages

· Meetings and Education; Jeff reported that there’s a potluck presentation with the MESARD on Wednesday, April 16.      

· Membership; Janet reported 130 new members in March.

· Paddling; Dave reported that new trips will be listed soon.

· Outings; Jolene reported that there were 30 signed up for WFA, with 20 paid.  

· Conservation; Frank reported he will forward articles of interest on a weekly basis.

· Young Members (unofficial); Carrie reported on opportunities for young members through REALIZE!MAINE.  

12.
Action Items from March meeting.  Addressed.      

13.
Public Service Annoucements.  Laura reported that she, Peter, Janet, and Carrie were attending the Spring Gathering on April 18-20.      

14.
Recap of decisions made and action items.  Addressed.      

Adjourn:  Moved by Bob, seconded by Peter R. to adjourn at 7:45 pm. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Jeff Aceto

